
Leigh Ann Disponett 
1878 Graefenburg Rd 
Lawrenceburg, KY 40342 

July 5, 2005 

Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 615 
Frankfort, KY 40602-061 5 

To Whom It May Concern: 

I am writing this in regards to the proposed Kentucky Utilities transmission line 
coming through Anderson County. My husband and I own the property at 1878 
Graefenburg Rd which would be effected by the line. Based on the maps KU 
provided at the preliminary meeting in Lawrenceburg the line would be going 
right through our backyard. 

We bought the property about a year ago and built a home to raise our family. 
Had we known about KU's plans we would not have bought this land. Right now 
we can look out our back door and see beautiful trees line the back of our 
property. If there is a transmission line going through there, our trees will have 
to be cut down. We want to keep our trees and the wildlife that lives there. 

We have worked very hard to buy our land and build a nice house for our family. 
Why should we have to give up a part of our land for a utility company that is 
not even our electric provider? We have a brand new mortgage, A transmission 
line will decrease our property value, causing us to owe more than what our 
property is worth. Is that fair to us? Why should KU be able to put this strain on 
us? We chose this land to build our home because we are I700 feet off the road 
where we do not have to worry about close neighbors or anyone else bothering 
us and also for our child to play safely. We paid to be secluded, we do not want 
a line, poles or heavy equipment on our property. 

Please let us keep our property as our own. Please do not let Kentucky Utilities 
go forward with their plan to take part of our property. 

Sincerely, 

Leigh Ann Disponett 


